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TCU/CLIBURN RECITALS START JUNE 2 

Recitals by noted pianists Vladimir Viardo, Abbey Simon, Arie Vardi and 
Alexander Shtarkman will be presented June 2-11 by the TCU/Cliburn Piano 
Institute. Also scheduled during the annual two-week institute are two 
evenings of concertos played by institute performers with the Fort Worth 
Chamber Orchestra, conducted by John Giordano. 

The four pianists are among faculty members for the institute, which 
this year has attracted 28 juried student performers from the United 
States and Canada. Tamas Ungar is institute director. 

The solo recitals will be in University Theatre. A series ticket for 
those recitals plus the two concerto performances costs $70 ($50 for 
teachers or senior citizens and $25 for students). Single ticket prices 
are $15 for the recitals, $10 for the concerto performances. For each 
of the events, teachers and senior citizens will pay $10, students $5. 
Ticket information is available at 335-9000 or Metro 988-7250. 

Winner of the 1973 Van Cliburn International Piano Competition, Viardo 
will open the recital series at 8 p.m. June 2 performing Sonata in A 
minor by Medtner, Vladimir Ryabov's "Two Romantic Pieces" and "Echo of 
the Mephisto Waltz," Five Songs by Schubert/Liszt and Prokofi'ev's Sonata 
No. 4. 

After his victory in the 1973 Cliburn competition, Viardo played his 
Carnegie Hall debut that year and made highly successful U.S. concert 
tours in 1974 and 1975. He was prohibited by the Soviets from returning 
to the West until 1988 but finally received permission to remain in this 
country as artist-in-residence at the University of North Texas. He had 
studied and later taught at the Moscow Conservatory. 

One of the most recorded classical artists of all time, Simon will 
perform at 8 p.m. June 4. His program will include Beethoven's Sonata 
in A flat, Sonata in B minor by Chopin, Rachmaninoff's Variations on a 
Theme by Correlli and Three Pieces from "Miroirs" by Ravel. Simon, 
winner of multiple performing awards, has recorded all the concerti of 
Rachmaninoff and the complete works of Ravel and currently is recording 
the entire Chopin repertoire. 

Vardi, professor of piano at the Rubin Academy of Music at Tel-Aviv 
University who also teaches at the Hochschule fur Musik in Hannover, 
Germany, will present a 4 p.m. recital June 9 playing Sonata in E flat 
by Haydn, "on the verge of time" by zvi Avni, Five Preludes by Debussy 
and Schubert's Sonata in B flat. 

Recognized as one of Israel's 
performed as soloist with major 

finest concert pianists, Vardi has 
orchestras conducted by Gary Bertini, 

(continued) 
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TCU/CLIBURN INSTITUTE (continued) 

Lukas Foss, Kurt Masur, Zubin Mehta, Paul Paray and others. He 
concertizes in Europe, the United States, Latin America, the Far East, 
Australia and Japan. Recently he has specialized in Impressionist 
literature, including the entire piano repertoire of Debussy and Ravel. 

In recital at 8 p.m. June 11, Shtarkrnan will present Schubert"s Sonata 
in C major, Prelude and Fugue in D flat major by Shostakovitch, Fantasy 
from "Marriage of Figaro" by Mozart/Liszt and Debussy's "Children's 
Corner." 

Born in Moscow, Shtarkrnan is the son of Naurn Shtarkrnan, who was third 
behind winner Van Cliburn in the 1958 Tchaikovsky Competition. He has 
toured Europe as soloist with the Moscow Conservatory Orchestra, won 
first prize at the National Competition in Riga in 1985 and fourth prize 
at the 1989 Cliburn Competition, where he also received the Steven De 
Groote Memorial Chamber Music Award for his performance of Franck's 
Piano Quintet in F minor in the semifinal round. 

The two concerto concerts, one at 8 p.m. June 6 and the other at 8 p.m. 
June 13, are dedicated to the memory of TCU artists-in-residence Mme. 
Lili Kraus and De Groote, respectively. All participants in the piano 
institute are eligible to perform, and the winners will be selected in 
auditions by faculty members . Repertoire will be Concertos in A major 
and D minor by Bach, 10 of Mozart's piano concertos, all five piano 
concertos by Beethoven and the Piano Concerto in G minor by Mendelssohn. 

*** *** *** -
SUMMER CLASSES OFFER FUN. FITNESS 

Several summer extended education classes emphasizing fun and fitness 
will begin in June. Discounts of 50 percent are offered for faculty and 
staff members and their dependents, except for the fitness classes which 
also have been discounted. To register or to obtain more information, 
call Ext . 7132 or stop by Sadler Hall 212. 

Aerobics will be offered Mondays and Wednesdays from 5:30 to 6:30 p.m. 
beginning June 3, while water aerobics will meet on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays, 1:30-2:15 p .m., beginning June 4. Cost for either class for 
faculty and staff members is $25 or $35 for both. 

Continuing Country and Western Dance for $45 will provide a review of 
the two-step and waltz and instruction in basic and intricate wraps and 
turns on Mondays, 7:30-9 p.m., beginning June 3. 

Those wishing to see their words in print can attend Writers Continuous 
Workshop 8 on Thursdays, 7-9 p.m., starting June 13. Cost is $72. Also 
offered will be Continuing Piano 8 on Tuesdays, 7-8 p.m., beginning June 
4. Cost is $40, and extended education's beginning piano course is a 
prerequisite. 

*** *** *** 
PHONE MOVES TAKE A WEEK 

Telephone moves and changes now require one week for order processing 
and scheduling because of a recent change in AT&T procedures, says 
Darlene Housewright, communications system assistant. All departmental 
requests need to be sent to Business Services, Box 30800, accompanied by 
purchase orders. 
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DRENNER DIRECTS HATCHERY, WINS CONTRACT 

Biologist Ray Drenner now is directing operation of Eagle Mountain 
Hatchery since the University has leased it from the Tarrant County 
Water Control and Improvement District for a research facility. Ray 
also has been awarded a contract by the water control district for 
research on water quality in its balancing reservoirs. 

The fish hatchery, previously operated by the Texas Parks and Wildlife 
Department, is composed of 30 ponds and small holding troughs located 
irrnnediately below Eagle Mountain Dam. 

An initial research project, now being conducted in collaboration with 
the Texas Parks and Wildlife Department, focuses on interactions between 
various species of fish, plankton communities and water chemistry. 

Long-term plans for research at Eagle Mountain Hatchery include 
conducting simultaneous experiments with the hatchery ponds and 
mesocosms (tank facilities) on campus to examine ecological questions 
from different perspectives. "Few universities have both experimental 
pond and tank mesocosm systems," Ray said. 

Recently Ray was awarded a three-year contract with the Tarrant County 
Water Control and Improvement District to assess whether biomanipulation 
(manipulation of the food chain) can be used to improve water quality in 
the district"s balancing reservoirs. 

*** *** *** 

ORIENT A TION SESSIONS BEGIN TUNE 12 

The first of eight new student orientation sessions will be conducted 
June 12-14. Others are scheduled June 16-18, June 23-25, June 26-28, 
June 30-July 2, Aug. 14-16 and Aug. 18-20. 

A separate session for transfers only will be held Aug. 20-21, although 
persons transferring to TCU will be welcome at earlier sessions. 

The August sessions are reserved for persons who live more than 500 
miles from Fort Worth and are unable to attend earlier in the summer. 

Ranging from campus tours to meeting with academic advisers and 
registering for fall classes, the sessions include meetings just for 
parents, others for students and some for combined audiences. 
Orientation is required of all entering freshman, including those 
transferring to the University, according to coordinator Kay Higgins . 

*** *** *** 

VARIED ACTIVITIES ATTRACT LARGE NUMBERS 

If all the activities planned by non-TCU persons for campus during May 
happened as scheduled, more than 15,000 people have been on campus so 
far this month for events ranging from the Grand Council of Camp Fire 
Girls to the Everman High School prom. 

Daniel-Meyer Coliseum was the setting for Castleberry high's 
commencement last night (Monday). Other high school graduations include 
Paschal tonight, Southwest high tomorrow, Western Hills on Thursday and 
Crowley high on Friday. 
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MONCRIEF, KING ACCEPT POSITIONS 

Bill Moncrief of marketing and Paul King of speech communication have 
accepted administrative appointments effective with the fall semester's 
opening. 

Author of some 50 studies published in leading journals, Bill will begin 
his second three-year term as marketing chairman. Holder of two degrees 
from the University of Mississippi and the Ph.D. from Louisiana State, 
he was on the LSU faculty before coming to TCU in 1982. He was among 
those named as Outstanding Young Men in America in 1987 and was a 
Burlington Northern Foundation Faculty Award recipient in 1989. 

Named interim chair of the speech communication department for 1991-92, 
Paul joined the faculty in 1980 after being associated with KRBC Radio
TV in Abilene. The Hardin-Simmons University alumnus earned the 
master's degree here and the Ph.D. at the University of North Texas. 
His research has been published in the Journal of Technical Writing and 
Communication, Educational Technology and Communication in Education. 

*** *** *** 

NEW FACULTY.STAFF APPOINTMENTS 

Two persons, VICKI LOVIN and ERIC WEBBER, will JOln the development 
staff June 1 as major gifts officers. A Fort Worth native and graduate 
of the University of Oklahoma, Lovin has been associated with Tejas 
Communications Consulting since 1987 after serving as executive director 
of City Westwood Association, a non-profit urban organization. Her 
experience also includes being marketing manager for CRS Sirrine Inc., a 
planning design research corporation 

Webber, currently director of communications and development for Delta 
Sigma Phi Foundation, was assistant dean of student affairs at Tulane 
University after three years as fraternity director at the University of 
Texas at Austin, where he completed the B.S. degree in 1983. He has 
continued his studies at Indiana University and the University of New 
Orleans. He is active in National Society of Fund Raising Executives. 

News Service assistant since 1989, DEE DODSON will join the development 
division as communications associate June 1. The University of Florida 
alumna, a former public school teacher, also served as editor of an 
Austin magazine in 1989-90. 

DAVID HENNING, who earned the Master of Music Education degree here in 
1982 and then went on to conduct bands for the Arlington Independent 
School District for eight years, has been named associate director of 
bands/marching band coordinator. A graduate of the University of 
Wisconsin, David belongs to Texas Music Educators Association, College 
Band Directors National Association and other musical groups. 

Effective May 1, KERRY BOUCHARD assumed the position of interim systems 
librarian. An assistant in that division since early 1989, he earned 
the bachelor's degree in English and journalism here in 1984 and 
completed the M.F.A. at the University of Iowa in 1986. 
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SWIMMING. DIVING CAMPS SET 

June 3 is the beginning date for this summer"s swimming and diving camps 
in the Rickel Building. 

To be supervised by Richard Sybesma, the 1989 Southwest Conference 
"Coach of the Year," swimming camps are set June 3-13, June 17-27 and 
July 1-12. Beginning classes will be from 9 to 9:40 a.m., intermediate 
from 9:45 to 10:25 a.m. and advanced from 10:30 to 11:10 a.m. 

Children six and older are eligible for the four learn-to-dive camps 
planned June 3-13, June 17-27, July 1-12 and July 15-25 under the 
direction of Scott Anderson, also named SWC "Coach of the Year" in 1989. 
The 40-minute sessions will include basic diving skills, diving safety 
and basic tumbling skills. 

Cost for the public for the swimming camps, open to children four and 
over, and the diving camps, is $60 per child per session. Cost for 
faculty and staff members' children will be $55 each. 

Reservations can be made by contacting Richard or Scott at Box 32924 or 
by calling Ext. 7963. 

*** *** *** 

JACOBSEN HAS THE ANSWER 

Retired band director Jim Jacobsen came through first with the question 
of "What are Ephmen?" posed in the May 14 bulletin regarding a Readers' 
Digest story about unusual athletic team nicknames at colleges. The 
name Williams Ephmen comes from Ephraim Williams, the name of the 
Massachusetts college"s founder. 

Jim"s familiarity with the institution is the result of his grandson, 
son of Carol Jacobsen and Denny Alexander, being a student there. 

Answers to the question also came from Mildred Payne of recreational 
sports and Chancellor Bill Tucker. 

*** *** *** 

BASKETBALL CAMPS SET FOR SUMMER 

Basketball camps for boys and girls will be conducted this summer. 
Faculty and staff members will receive a 10 percent discount on public 
price for their dependents. 

Three sessions are scheduled for Coach Moe Iba"s program for boys. 
Priced for the public at $270 for overnight stays or $170 for day camps 
only, these are planned July 7-11, July 14-18 and July 21-25. 

Coach Fran Garmon' s Lady Frog camp will include two sessions. A day 
camp is planned June 17-20, while the overnight camp will be held June 
23-27. Public price for day session is $80, while the overnight fee is 
$260. 

Reservations can be made and more information received through the 
basketball office in Daniel-Meyer Coliseum. A deposit of $25 for each 
participant is required. 
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FROGS ENJOY POST-SEASON SUCCESS 

With a 34-25 season and a tie for fourth place in the conference, the 
Frog baseball team entered its first-ever post-season tournament against 
the University of Texas. After an opening night loss to the eventual 
champion, the TCU team bounced back to eliminate both Baylor and host 
Texas A&M. 

In a championship game, the Frogs lost an 8-6 decision to the Longhorns. 

As a team, the Horned Frogs enjoyed several record-setting performances 
in 1991, including a record 12-game winning streak. Individually, Scott 
Malone won the swc batting crown, with teammate Chris Thomsen finishing 
as runner-up. Chris cranked 21 home runs on the year, putting himself 
among the top five power hitters in the nation. 

Several Frogs earned post-season honors, as both Scott Malone and Chris 
were named to both UPI and AP all-conference squads. Head Coach Lance 
Brown was honored as the AP's SWC Coach of the Year. Also, five Frogs 
were named to the SWC all-Tournament team, including Chris (first base), 
Mike Macko (second base), Rick Hinojosa (shortstop) and pitchers Jared 
Shope and Kelly Johns. 

*** *** *** 

FROGS MAKE 6TH TRIP TO NCAA FINALS 

The men's tennis team wrapped up its outstanding season May 17-19 with a 
trip to the NCAA Championships in Athens, GA. 

The Frogs won their inaugural match of the tournament against Harvard, 
5-1, to advance to the second round, where they faced the tournament's 
No. 3 seed, Louisiana State. LSU was able to avenge an earlier loss 
this season to the Frogs as they downed TCU 5-3. This marked the sixth 
NCAA team appearance by TCU since the inception of the association's 
team tournament in 1977. 

Individually, Tony Bujan and Luis Ruette represented TCU in the NCAA 
singles competition which began May 22. The two also teamed in doubles 
competition as play for the 32-team field began May 23. 

For the season, TCU finished with a 16-7 dual match mark and a No. 11 
national ranking, the 14th top 20 ranking in 15 years. 

*** *** *** 

NOTES ON FOLKS 

Sympathy is extended to DOUG NEWSOM (journalism) whose mother, Ruth 
Grace Johnson, died May 10 in a Fort Worth nursing home. Funeral 
services for the longtime Dallas resident, an alumna of Mary Hardin 
College and North Texas State, were held May 13 at Sparkman/Hillcrest in 
Dallas. 

CAROLYN SPENCE CAGLE (Harris College) has been notified of her election 
to the nominating committee of the Texas Nurses' Association to 
represent the Northern region of the association. Carolyn, who has been 
active on the TNA by-laws committee this year in refining the rules of 
the association, will serve a two-year term on the nominating committee. 
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MORE NOTES ON FOLKS 

Several members of the computer science department attended the 15th 
annual Computer Science Conference sponsored by the Federation of North 
Texas Area Universities. The event was held April 26 at the Hewlett
Packard offices in Dallas. Seniors CARLAJO BONNER, BRIAN BUEGE, STEVE 
DEVOLL, . STEVE GEHRMAN I ROLENA KING and BRIAN LICHTENWALTER presented 
papers that discussed the results of their senior design projects. 

GILBERT DAVIS (development) spoke at the Christian Church Tres Rios Area 
assembly April 19-21 in Odessa and at the church's district assembly in 
Jacksonville, FL, May 18-19. 

Funeral services and burial were held in Fort Worth May 17 for ~ 
(JACK) MILLER, 91, founder and operator of Miller Veterinary Supply 
Company for 60 years. Miller Speech and Hearing Clinic was named for 
Miller and his late wife, Maude Y. Miller, and family members requested 
that expressions of sympathy be in the form of memorials to the clinic 
or to Arlington Heights United Methodist Church, where he was a longtime 
member and board member. Survivors include his daughter and son-in-law, 
TCU alumni Wilma and Bennie Smith. 

MICHAEL MECKNA (music) was a featured speaker during the May 13-18 
International Horn Symposium, which attracted horn players from all over 
the world to Denton. His topic was "Dennis Brain at 70," and he 
discussed the legacy of the horn player who, even though he died 
tragically in 1957 at age 36, established the horn as a modern solo 
instrument. 

STEPHANIE WOODS and LI-CHOU CHENG (ballet) were invited guest faculty 
members at the recent South Central American College Dance Festival in 
Denton. Both also attended the Southwest Regional Ballet Association 
Dance Festival in Houston in April to represent the TCU Department of 
Ballet and Modern Dance. In addition, Stephanie represented Interlochen 
Arts Academy in high school recruiting at the Southwest festival. 

Funeral services were conducted May 13 for FRANK LUKACS. TCU soccer 
coach in 1979-80 who died at his home May 10. A professional soccer 
player in his native Hungary, he continued his career in the United 
States as a coach at Fort Worth's Nolan high and TCU. Burial was in 
Azle. Surviviors include his wife, Maria Lukacs; a daugher, Gloria Seay; 
and two sons, Frank Jr. and Kenneth Lukacs, all of Fort Worth. 

ARNOLD BARKMAN (accounting), LARRY PETERS (management) and John Sheridan 
(University of Alabama at Birmingham) have been notified that their 
article "Survival Models of Professional Staff Retention in Public 
Accounting Firms" has been accepted for publication by the Journal of 
Managerial Issues. 

Alumnus GARY HODGE, who earned the master"s here, has been named a 1991 
Piper Professor by the Minnie Stevens Piper Foundation. One of 10 in 
Texas honored this year, he has taught in the sociology department at 
Collin County Community College in McKinney since 1986. 
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MORE NOTES ON FOLKS 

The geology department was well represented at the annual meeting of the 
American Association of Petroleum Geologists. ART BUSBEY. accompanied 
by graduate students RANDY HOSEY. BOB MCCALL and KEVIN SCHMIDT, ran the 
TCU courtesy booth. Art displayed his wizardry on computers and was 
able to interface with many of the readers of his popular column in 
Geobyte Magazine. Several of the faculty met with TCU alumni at the 
"ice breaker" for the conference. 

In addition, the department hosted a well-attended Geo-Frog Luncheon for 
alumni. This year TCU has two people running for national office in 
what is the world's largest organization for geologists. 

At the meeting NOWELL DONOVAN presented two papers: the first, given 
with Deborah Ragland, an independent geologist from Ponca City, OK, was 
entitled "Bedded cherts in the early Ordovician Arbuckle Group of 
southwestern Oklahoma." The second paper wa s entitled "Preservation of 
high primary porosity in Paleozoic crinoidal and bioclastic grainstones: 
Mississippian and Permian subsurface examples from Canada and West 
Texas." This paper was given with Dave Eby and Ken Kirby from Calgary. 

Prior to the meeting, KEN MORGAN and Nowell were joint leaders of a one
day field seminar entitled "Remote Sensing techniques applied to 
structural geology and oil exploration in south central Oklahoma." 
After the meeting, Nowell led another three-day field seminar entitled 
"The Slick Hills of Southwestern Oklahoma: fragments of an aulacogen." 

At the intersectional meeting of the Geological Society of America at 
Albuquerque, Nowell presented two papers. The first, given with 
graduate student TODD BUTAUD, was entitled "The Vanoss Conglomerate
upper Pennsylvanian detritus shed from the Arbuckle uplift." The 
second, given with graduate student MIKE STEPHENSON, was entitled 
"Pennsylvania deformation in the eastern Slick Hills, southwestern 
Oklahoma." 

Recently Nowell gave a lecture entitled "The origin and genesis of the 
Ardmore Basin, Oklahoma" to the Houston Geological Society. 
Subsequently he led members of the society on a two-day field seminar to 
southern Oklahoma. 

*** *** *** 

HALF-PRICE RANGER TICKETS AVAILABLE 

Tickets to two upcoming Texas Rangers games are available at the Student 
Center information desk for $6, half the regular price. Applicable 
games are the Rangers vs. Seattle Thursday night and the Rangers and 
Oakland on Wednesday, July 3. 
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TCU IN THE NEWS 

Director JACK SCOTT of the Counseling Center was quoted in the May/June 
issue of Executive Female magazine in a feature article written by 
SHARON BARNES (personnel office). Title of the feature was "Lean on Me: 
If your mate lost his job tomorrow, would you be ready to handle it?" 

In its June issue, Popular Science magazine mentioned geologist RICHARD 
HANSON in a story titled "Rewriting Antarctic history." It told of the 
discovery of prehistoric leaves and dinosaur bones in the Transantarctic 
Mountains near the South Pole. 

Anthropologist ANDY MIRACLE, who also heads the Tandy Scholar program, 
was the subject of Sheila Taylor's feature in the May 16 Star-Telegram. 
Among his research interests, according to the story, are ritual -
examining what ritual does physiologically and neurologically to persons 
-- and athletics. 

"Smaller firms is where the future lies," according to CAROLYN 
ULRICKSON, Career Center director quoted in the Star-Telegram"s May 19 
story on job prospects for the Class of 1991. Some 15 percent fewer 
companies interviewed at TCU this year than last, according to the 
story, while 30 percent fewer interviewed at the University of North 
Texas. Also quoted in the the story were May graduates MONICA LANDERS, 
who still is job hunting, and MATT' HOOD, who is going to work as direct
marketing coordinator for BizMart. 

The Star-Telegram's Arlington section featured graduate student !2QN 
FRAZIER May 16 with a color photograph and a story about miniature Civil 
War battles he uses to teach TCU history students. Don, a doctoral 
candidate, uses 800 miniature Union and Confederate soldiers to set up 
the apocryphal Civil War battles. 

"A driving ambition" was the title of Aura' magazine's story on GEORGE 
TADE, fine arts dean emeritus, and his collection of Checker cabs that 
appeared in the most recent issue. The only person in Texas to have more 
than one of the durable Checkers, he bought his first one in order to 
have room to transport his Irish wolfhounds to shows. 

Alumnus/trustee BOB SCHIEFFER has been named anchor and moderator of CBS 
News' "Face the Nation" show, succeeding Lesley Stahl, now with 11 60 
Minutes". Bob will continue to anchor the Saturday editions of CBS 
Evening News and serve as chief Washington correspondent. 

"If there is sense and justice in the music world, the new Concerto for 
Trumpet by Fort Worth composer CURTIS WILSON should become a repertory 
piece," was the opening paragraph in Wayne Lee Gay's May 22 Star
Telegram review of the world premiere of Curt's work. It was performed 
by the Fort Worth Chamber Orchestra under the baton of JOHN GIORDANO and 
soloist STEVE WEGER in Ed Landreth May 21. 

Journalism chairman ANANTHA BABBILI was among India-born Fort Worth 
residents quoted in the Star-Telegram's May 22 story about the 
assassination of Raj iv Gandhi. Anantha expressed optimism for the 
future of India. 
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CLASSIFIED: 

HOUSE SITTING WANTED: By married graduate couple available for July and 
August; non-smokers, without pets, willing to do yard work; references 
available. Call Don or Colleen at 924-3868 (will return all messages). 

CAR FOR SALE: 1984 Nissan station wagon, four-door Sentra with 57,000 
miles, excellent condition; $2,500. Call Roby Key at Ext. 7800 or 295-
1083. 

FOR SALE: Two five-gallon propane tanks for a gas drill, gauge 
included; $10 for both. Call David Vanderwerken at Ext. 7240 or 926-
9124 (home). 

FOR SALE: 3-2-2 home with two living areas, two wood-burning 
fireplaces, wooded Southwest Arlington; VA assumable. Open house Sunday 
from 1 to 5 p.m., 5312 Hidden Trails, Arlington. Call 478-8543. 

FOR A GRADUATE STUDENT: One-bedroom apartment, near campus at 2802 W. 
Cantey. Call 927-0959. 

MOVING SALE: Tunturi Ergometer W top-of-the line exercise bicycle, 
barely used; $195; antique organ, rare six-octave; oak cabinet, good 
working condition; $495. Yard equipment: heavy duty gasoline-powered 
Toro mower (used two seasons), electric shrub trimmer, weed eater, new 
gasoline-powered blower; all for $395. Call 732-5067 and leave message 
clearly. 

NEEDS NEW HOME: Seven-month-old full blood Springer Spaniel. Call Tana 
Jo at Ext. 7792. 

FOR SALE OR LEASE: 3-2-2 spacious home with formal living and dining 
rooms, kitchen with appliances, breakfast area, vaulted ceilings, 
skylights, ceiling fans, WBFP' deck with spa; 2 1/2 miles from TCU, 
inside SW Loop 820. $60K, offers considered; assumable 9.4%, $627/rno, 
some equity. Call 924-4630. · 


